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BEVERLY COLD STORAGE, LLC - LAND USE PETITION 

QUALIFYING STATEMENT

Your Petitioner is the sole owner of Units 2 and 3 in Lot 5 of the Next Level at Aurora 
Corporate Center. Unit 3 is improved with a multi-story building with accompanying 
paved surfaces. Unit 2 is currently vacant. Units 2 and 3 are contiguous with each other.

Your Petitioner proposes to add on to its existing building in order to accommodate its 
growing business, and to enable the storage and distribution of more products sold to its 
customers. The addition would be a single-story unit which would be built in a north-
south direction so that the addition would traverse across the boundary between Units 2 
and 3. The building would be designed and built to match the existing structure on Unit 
3, using similar materials, with the end result that the addition would appear to have 
been a part of the original structure. 

a) The public health, safety, morals, comfort or general welfare is not expected to 
be affected.

b) The use and enjoyment of other property already established or permitted in the 
general area will not be affected, with the exception of the existing structure 
owned by your Petitioner on Unit 3. Because the addition traversing across Unit 3 
and into Unit 2 will be built to match the existing structure, your Petitioner 
reasonably believes it will be difficult to detect that the addition was built after the 
existing structure improving Unit 3.

c) Your Petition would expect either no effect on property values within the 
neighborhood or an increase in such values, because the project will improve 
Unit 2 and eliminate currently vacant property.

d) Your Petitioner expects no effect on the normal and orderly development and 
improvement of surrounding property for uses established or permitted within 
their respective existing zoning districts.

e) Your Petition expects no effect on utilities, access roads, drainage and other 
necessary facilities.

f) The project is expected to have no effect on ingress and egress as it relates to 
traffic congestion in the public streets, as the addition as proposed will be 
accessible only through the currently constructed building occupying Unit 3, and 
the addition will not attract additional visitors or other foot traffic to the area.

g) The addition is a conforming use within the existing zoning district, and therefore 
no effect is expected on the applicable regulations of the zoning district in which 
the subject property is proposed to be located.














